CENTENNIAL CROSSING HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 8, 2010
Pursuant to the by-laws, a meeting of the Centennial Crossing Homeowners Association Board of Directors was held November 8, 2010. John Johnsen called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM at the Larry Laschen Community Center. It was noted a quorum was present.


Board Members Present:
Eric Patt, President 

John Johnsen






Allan Woodrow





Susan Finerty





Mike Ryan

Approval of Minutes:
Motion on the floor by Allan Woodrow to approve the minutes from September 2010, seconded by Susan Finerty, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Minutes approved.

Report of the Architectural Committee:
None
Report of the Landscape Committee:
James Martin is completing the fall clean-up.
We have reviewed snow removal and checked the alleys.

New plants have been installed at the end of Marseilles Street.

A tree has been removed from Central Walkway and has been replaced with an Asian Lilac.

Pine tree that died has been removed.
Report of the Communications Committee:

None

Treasurer’s Report: 2010:
October 2010

Operating Account:       $21,041.24



MM Edward Jones:     $159,695.58



Total assets:
           $183,932.28
John Johnsen states that there is currently one homeowner that is over 90 days past due and has been put in for collections.  The income for the association is on target and the expenses for the most part are in line with the budget other than our snow removal costs which have been above budget as in the past three winters. It should be noted that the Board is actively putting funds aside in reserves to help with these snow removal overages in order to keep assessments from increasing in the near term.  In addition, due to the age of the mailboxes and stands throughout the subdivision, the costs associated with their maintenance and repairs have exceeded the budget.  John Johnsen spoke to Carlos Escarbar with McGill Maintenance to clarify that if a work order is received requesting repairs to a mailbox, maintenance will check all the mailboxes in that group to reduce costs to the association in the form of reduced repeat repair orders for the same grouping of mailboxes.
Motion to accept the October 2010 treasurers report by John Johnsen, seconded by Susan Finerty, all in favor.  Motion passed.  Treasurer’s report approved.
2011 Budget:

There will not be an increase to the assessments for 2011.  
There was a meeting with an engineer from the Village of Vernon Hills.  They informed us that the alleys were constructed with the same requirements as the street.  The alleys have a 12” base.  Currently we will maintain the alleys and complete repairs as needed.  The Village offered to include Centennial Crossing in a group bid when it is time to re-surface the alleys.

The Board of Directors would like to acknowledge the excellent job by Mike Ryan negotiating the contract with James Martin for land and snow maintenance.

Motion to accept the proposed 2011 budget by Allan Woodrow, seconded by Mike Ryan, all in favor.  Motion passed.  The 2011 budget has been approved.

Old Business:
None
New Business: 

MAILBOXES:  due to aging, discoloration and rotting wood, Allan Woodrow will research mailbox replacements. A report will be presented to the board at the February or May 2011 meeting.
2011 MEETINGS:  currently waiting for confirmation on meetings for 2011 from the Village of Vernon Hills.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion:
Upon motion duly made by John Johnsen, seconded by Allan Woodrow and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm.
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